




Submission 

I write historical features for the Greymouth Star, and help administer 
westcoast.recollect.co.nz, a website with over 20,000 historic West 
Coast photos. 

I have a passion for history. 

I am concerned about the lack of attention given to heritage sites and 
buildings in the draft plan. 

I fully endorse sites added in the draft: Waiuta Historic Place,  Waipuna 
Station Homestead, Blackwater School, Runanga Miners Hall, Remains 
of Taylorville Wallsend Swing Bridge, Heatherbell Hotel, Cobden Rail 
Bridge, Regent Theatre, St Patricks Presbytery, Dixon Park Band 
Rotunda, Magnolia at Atarua, and Lawsons Cypress, Oak and Liquid 
Amber - Blackball 

However, there is a large list of sites which have not been included. 

In the Greymouth area alone, these include the Greymouth Star on 
Werita St, the old Hannan and Seddon law building on Werita Street, 
heritage trees at Dixon Park; trees off Kilgour road in the Coronation 
Domain reserve; the fountain outside the Grey District Council; the 
goldmining tunnels of the Woods Creek track at Rutherglen; Taramakau 
rail bridge; payroll robbery memorial at Runanga; Cobden gun 
emplacemen; WWII pill box at Blaketown tiphead; Londonderry rock at 
Kumara; the old greenstone mine remains at Mt Griffin ; Dillons Hut up 
the Taipo (the old Dillon homestead); hotpool remains just near 
Gloriavale; Nelson Creek tunnels and swing bridge. 

I have two concerns: 

* consultation was done with groups in Ross and Reefton. What about 



the rest of the West Coast? 

* there appears to have been no resource to get feet on the ground and 
look at omissions. 

I am not a trained historian but one needs to be brought in to do a proper 
assessment. 

Does Heritage NZ have a role? 

Thousands have been spent on SNAs - does heritage not matter? 

I strongly feel a once in a generation chance is being missed to protect 
important heritage sites and trees. 

Thank you for your time, 

Laura Mills 
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